Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I ,Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph J a) iii), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, do hereby approve the recommendation that reduced contract parking charges be applied to owners of low Carbon Dioxide (CO2) emitting vehicles using City Council owned car parks.

The reasons are to encourage motorists to use less polluting motor vehicles.

Assessment of Risk: Financial –  The experience of a neighbouring Authority who introduced a similar scheme last year, currently indicates a very low take up by motorists. Based on the current number of contract holders in Salford and applying a take up rate of 10%, a discount of 25% on an annual contract would reduce car parking income by approximately £4K but this does not take into account any increase in demand from potential new customers. 

The source of funding is -  The parking budget

Legal Advice obtained   Yes – Jeanette Williams 

Financial Advice obtained   Yes – Stephen Bayley

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Lead Member report entitled:   Introduction of reduced car parking charges for lower polluting motor vehicles.

Contact Officer: William L Earnshaw
Tel No 0161 779 4924

	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the

            Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Derek Antrobus
Date 22nd July , 2008
*
This decision was published on 22nd July , 2008  .
*
This decision will come in force on 30th July , 2008 ,   unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

